Public Document Pack

Tony Kershaw

Director of Law and Assurance

If calling please ask for:

Rob Castle on 033 022 22546 Email: rob.castle@westsussex.gov.uk

www.westsussex.gov.uk

County Hall Chichester West Sussex PO19 1RQ Switchboard Tel no (01243) 777100



28 January 2022

Dear Member,

Performance and Finance Scrutiny Committee - Monday, 31 January 2022

Please find enclosed the following document for consideration at the meeting of the Performance and Finance Scrutiny Committee on Monday, 31 January 2022 which was unavailable when the agenda was published.

Agenda No Item

5. Our Council Plan and Budget 2022/23 – Appendix B (Pages 3 - 4)

The appendix was delayed as the Member Development Session took place on January 26 2022 which was after the agenda publication.

Yours sincerely

Tony Kershaw Director of Law and Assurance

To all members of the Performance and Finance Scrutiny Committee



Performance and Finance Scrutiny Committee

Feedback from the all Member budget event held on 26 January 2022

Summary

An informal all Member event was held on 26th January 2022 to outline the Council Plan and 2022/23 budget. The event was well attended and provided Members with the opportunity to raise any issues or clarifying points ahead of the budget being agreed at Cabinet on 1st February and approved at the full Council meeting on 18th February.

All the points raised were answered by Cabinet Members or senior officers.

Summary of feedback from all Members of the County Council

- A number of Members expressed concern over the adequacy of the provision for inflation, pay and price increases included within the budget. There was concern expressed that the inflation and price increases included were overly optimistic as they are lower than the current ONS rates being reported. Members sought clarification that there were review processes in place through the year to enable revisions to take place if necessary.
- Also raised issue of the growing gap between inflation and pay rises and the
 effect this may have on the Council's workforce ie whether staff will leave
 their professions to seek better paid jobs elsewhere which will affect the
 Council's vacancy rates and impact front-line service provision.
- Sought clarification of the impact of refugees and asylum seekers on the budget.
- Requested information on the SEND budget and the investment required in this service.
- Questioned whether the level of reserves held and the assets we have should be reviewed in order to meet growing needs and maximise service provision.
- Requested that the Council review how our assets are used in order to support residents and contribute to climate change eg ground source heating.
- Sought clarification on the 1.5% increase in the tax base and the affect of developments on Council services across the county.

Contact Officer

Susanne Sanger, Senior Adviser (Democratic Services), 033 022 22550

